
 

Message from Mr McCoy 

I can't believe we are at the end of week 2. It has been lovely to have all of the Reception children with us all day this week, they are loving 
spending time in their new learning environment. Mr Dagnall and I enjoyed discussing our Bleak Hill Values with the children this week during 
Collective Worship, make sure to ask the children what my favourite word is. Some of our Year 6 children have had the opportunity to take 
part in Bikeability this week and it has been great to see them enjoying themselves, the rest of our Year  6 children will get the opportunity in 
the coming weeks.  

Next week sees our first Friends of Bleak Hill meeting take place, it would be great to see some new faces. We are meeting at school on 
Wednesday 20th September at 6.30pm. Have a great weekend! 

  R.O.T.W W.O.T.W M.O.T.W Bronze Silver Gold  

RHE David D Scarlett S George D Harriet B Jessica S Jack T 

RHU Jessica C James D Louie S Mia P Oliver McD Indie F-G 

RR Edward C Caleb T Lucy J Daniel C Hollie G Finan H 

1A Isla N Ella W Arthur D Felicity B Roman G Zara A 

1CS Alex M Ruby W Leo R Bobby H Hannah C Harriet L 

1M Ben M Albie P-S Kimberly R Ben B Miya L Frahzer N 

2G Sadie M Sienna B Lucas C Harry B Pippa I Max B 

2J Thea H Grace C Oliver H Martha B Charlie G Jude D 

2W Joe T Mason P Evan W Edie F Alfie W Harrison J 

3D Elliot K Gerard C Nancy A Nicole M Hugo L Emily A 

3H Olivia C Martha M Regan T Louie R Molly McW Ava B 

3M Fifi N-W Imogen D Regan L Lottie B Jude M Jamie O’B 

4C Darcey T Andriana C Oliver W Amelia B Luke B Phoebe C 

4MC Lydia C Sophia M-L Devon M-S Joseph S Camron F Edith K-G 

4MO Teddy R-G Hawley A Emily L Jacob H Rosie K Una-Blu Q-D 

5B Amelie P Finley D Niamh B Thomas B Elliott C Isabelle K 

5W Max R Thomas O’B Lilly W Annabelle K Charlotte T Oscar C 

6D Daniel K Stanley W Theo F Athelia R Joshua N Isla B 

6W Diya S Max N Seren R Alex D Imogen A Millie W 

Merit Award - Children who appreciate the school community 

Friday 15th September 2023 

Future communications to parents from class teachers 

Teachers have uploaded a year ahead PowerPoint for parents to view on each year group page on the school website. Please take the 
time to read this information about your child’s year ahead.  

Teachers will be communicating any class pictures or events via their password protected gallery on their year group page. (passwords 
were sent earlier this week to parents to access the galleries) 

If you wish to discuss anything with your child’s class teacher please either speak to them at drop off/pick up to arrange an appointment 
or email bleakhillparents@sthelens.org.uk  



What’s on next week  

18.09.2023 Before School  During School After School  

Monday  Y2 & Y6 PE  

Tuesday 

Football Y3 & 4 - Ian McMinn 
(external provider) 

Enter via Junior Library corridor (KS2 
playground) 

YR,  Y4 & Y5 PE 

Y6 - Bikeability (groups confirmed via 

school spider) 

Young Voices Y5 & 6 - Mrs Burrows 
Exit via main reception at 4.15pm 

Wednesday 

Dance Y2, 3, 4, 5 & 6 Karen Elliott 
(external provider) 

Enter via Junior Library corridor (KS2 
playground) 

Y1, Y3 & Y6 PE 

Y6 - Bikeability (groups confirmed via 

school spider) 

Gymnastics Y1 & 2 - Future Gym (external pro-
vider) 

Exit via main reception at 4.15pm 

Thursday 

Football Y1 & 2 - Ian McMinn 
(external provider) 

Enter via Junior Library corridor (KS2 
playground) 

Y1, Y2 & Y5 PE 

Y6 - Bikeability (groups confirmed via 

school spider) 

Athletics Y3, 4, 5 & 6 - Future Gym (external pro-
vider) 

Exit via main reception at 4.20pm 

Friday 

Gymnastics Y3, 4, 5 & 6 - Future Gym 
(external provider) 

Enter via Junior Library corridor (KS2 
playground) 

YR, Y3 & Y4 PE 

Y6 - Bikeability (groups confirmed via 

school spider) 

6D Swimming 

 

   Friends of Bleak Hill 

 

 

 

EasyFundraising 

 

Sign up to support Friends of Bleak Hill - St Helens on #easyfundraising, they will give you 
a £5 shopping voucher once you have raised your first £5 - PLUS we will get a bonus £5 
donation, it’s win, win! It's simple to join and you can raise FREE donations whenever you 
shop online with over 5,200 retailers.  

 

Sign up here: https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friends-of-bleak-hill-st-helens/?
invite=7NZFK9&referral-campaign=c2s&utm_source=ew5sharebox 

FOBH AGM and Committee Meeting 

The next meeting is taking place on 
Wednesday 20th September in school at 
6.30pm.  

New members very welcome to attend!  

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friends-of-bleak-hill-st-helens/?invite=7NZFK9&referral-campaign=c2s&utm_source=ew5sharebox
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friends-of-bleak-hill-st-helens/?invite=7NZFK9&referral-campaign=c2s&utm_source=ew5sharebox


Book Fair Tuesday 26th September - Thursday 28th September 2023 

Our Scholastic School Book Fair is held in the school hall and will be open between the 

hours 8.30 - 9.00am and 3.10 - 3.45pm each day in the school hall.  

 

We look forward to seeing you there.  

Apply for a Blue Peter Book badge 

 

Introducing the exciting new Book badge,        

designed by one of the UK’s best known           

illustrators, Sir Quentin Blake; who you might 

know from bringing to life characters such as 

Roald Dahl's BFG and Matilda! To earn your badge, just share your love of 

books with us by answering the questions below! You can apply using our 

online form or by post. 

Please visit: https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/findoutmore/blue-peter-apply-for-a-

book-badge? 



Is my child too ill for school? 

Find out when it's best to keep your sick child at home and 

when it's OK to send them to school. 

 

Please visit for help and guidance:  https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-

for-school/  

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


Attendance Update 
 

We need to try really hard each and 

every week to make sure every year 

group is beating our 96% target 

this will help us to succeed! 
 

Our attendance for 5-8 Sept was: 

98.1% 
 

Our attendance for the year so far 

is: 98.1% 

Please see the additional 

information on Is my child 

too ill for school. 

All illness should be report-

ed to the school office       

either via Spider, Email or 

phone on the first day of 

absence by 9am. 

Attendance 

Whole School 

 

98.1% 

Reception 99.3% 

Year 1 98.3% 

Year 2 98.6% 

Year 3  98% 

Year 4 97.7% 

Year 5  96.5% 

Year 6  98.5% 





Out of School Club – September 2023 onwards 

 

The Governing Body have agreed that from the 5th September 2023 all out of school club bookings must be paid 

in advance of the place being taken. There will be no option to reserve and pay later. This is in line with many 

other schools across the borough. 

What this means for you: 

Debit/Credit Card Payments: On booking a session you will be required to make payment via your debit/credit 

card at the time of booking. Alternatively, parents may choose to add credit via the club top up on their child

(ren) account. You will then be able to use this credit when making bookings.  

Childcare Vouchers: In order to book sessions, parents will need to ensure that their child(ren) account is in 

credit. In order to do this we are asking parents to send additional voucher payments  to ensure your child(ren) 

is in credit for September 2023. This will mean your child(ren) account will be in credit when returning in Sep-

tember. We must stress that your child(ren) account will need to be in credit to book places using childcare 

vouchers and if this is not the case you will be required to pay by debit/credit card at the time of booking. 

Emergency On the Day Bookings: Parents will need to contact the school office to book emergency childcare 

places. If your child(ren) account is not in credit, the office will process payment via the phone to secure your 

child(ren) booking, subject to a place being available.  

Please note: 

• If you choose to collect to your child(ren) early from club the full cost of the session booked will still stand. 

• If you collect your child(ren) later than the session booked, the additional charge will be processed by Out 

of School Club Supervisor on collection.  


